

STUDENTS' COUNCIL LATE ADDITIONS

Tuesday September 11, 2012
Council Chambers 2-1 University Hall

LATE ADDITIONS (SC 2012-10)

2012-10/1 SPEAKER'S BUSINESS

2012-10/2 PRESENTATIONS

2012-10/3 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT

2012-10/4 BOARD AND COMMITTEE REPORTS

2012-10/4a Ruling 2012-01 of the DIE Board (Mills Re: Conflict of Interest)

Please see document LA 12-10.01

2012-10/5 QUESTION PERIOD

2012-10/5a Yamagishi:

The terms that Mr. Bromsgrove laid out in his article are indeed taken from the Memorandum of Agreement signed by the LHSA and Residence Services in 2009 (important to note that this was signed by the LHSA, not the SU?).

It is my opinion that the MoA has been broken under point 2, where Mr. Bromsgrove contends there has not been a breach. The 'intermediate issues' that would require these a response of this nature include examples of unauthorized murals and 'behaviour which creates health and safety issues'. While the former example is an example of vandalism that would require faster response, the second statement is extremely vague.

If Residence Services agrees that behaviour that occurred over the last year in Lister created an intermediate 'health and safety issue' to the extent that it required swift action that bypassed the consultation processes, then this is not consistent to their application of the agreement over past years where this behaviour has occurred at a higher incidence. The Students' Union has stated that incident reports have decreased in Lister over the past years, which have only been met with anecdotal claims that incidents were unreported by stats. The documents the University provided to the Students' Union did not show an increase in any type of behaviour. In this regard, we dispute that the LHSA was provided with any 'evidence' that might categorize this behaviour as intermediate.

In the case that these issues were not intermediate, then they are subject to the

general principles laid out in the MoA. This process was underway in January, but conversations broke down. As has already been mentioned, collaborative solutions posed by the Dean of Students, Director of Residence Services and LHSA President were unilaterally disposed of by Residence Services in January. At this point, the DoS assured the LHSA President that discussions would occur again in the Fall of 2012.

Additionally, under point 9 the agreement states, under Alcohol Policies and Procedures, that 'All such policies and procedures are decided by the Alcohol Policy Review Committee.' In addition, the Statement of Expectations that accompanied the document states '[recognizes] the paramount of University policies and procedures and [acknowledges] that nothing within the Lister Documents will supersede such policies and procedures.' The Terms of Reference of the Campus Law Review Committee, §3D states 'New student residence codes shall be submitted to the GFC CLRC which will make a recommendation to the GFC Executive Committee.' I will discuss the Board Motion later in response to the second question.

Thank you!

2012-10/5b

Yamagishi:

Thank you for the question Councillor McGinn. Beyond the MOA discussed above, the Students' Union has argued that the University did not follow proper procedure in announcing the changes in residence in regards to a Board of Governors motion discussing how Residence Specific Rules will be adapted for each residence and the terms of reference for the Campus Law Review Committee. On February 11, 2011, during the discussions on the Residence Community Standards, the Board of Governors passed a motion that delegated authority for Residence Specific Rules for each residence community to Residence Services and the relevant residence student association. This motion is below: Motion II:

THAT the Board of Governors, on the recommendation of the Board Learning and Discovery Committee, delegate to the University of Alberta's Residence Services and the appropriate Residents' Associations the authority to create and revise, as necessary, the 'Residence Specific Rules' for each residence community, in accordance with the relevant Memoranda of Agreement (MOA) that will be negotiated between Residence Services and the Residents' Associations in 2010-2011, all to take effect September 1, 2011.

CARRIED

Note: It is understood that the 'Residence Specific Rules', once established in accordance with the relevant MOA, will be provided to General Faculties Council and the Board of Governors for information prior to formal implementation.

Additionally the ToR for the Campus Law Review Committee state that changes to residence codes must go to CLRC (as delegated to GFC Exec and then to CLRC). The relevant section of the ToR is below:

D. Residence Codes and Community Standards

1. To review, from time to time, the community standards of the University student residence associations, with a full review of Residence Community Standards to be considered every three years (beginning in 2005).
2. New student residence codes shall be submitted to the GFC Campus Law Review Committee which will make a recommendation to the GFC Executive Committee. The GFC Executive has the delegated authority from General Faculties Council to approve new residence codes.
3. Any changes to existing student residence codes shall be submitted to the GFC Campus Law Review Committee. The CLRC has the delegated authority from General Faculties Council to approve changes which in its view are editorial or minor; all such approvals will be filed with the GFC Executive Committee. Any major changes to existing student residence codes shall be forwarded with the recommendation of the CLRC to the GFC Executive for final approval.

Here's the GFC Policy Manual section, which defines responsibilities:

6. Residence management will effectively train and support its own staff, and offer training and support to the student associations' executive and others involved in the residence communities in order to properly enable them to realize their goals and objectives. Training programs will be offered on a regular, ongoing basis with special emphasis on the needs and interests of new staff, new association executive and new students. (this is the training that was not offered to the LHSA this year)

<http://www.gfcpolicymanual.ualberta.ca/65HousingandFoodServices/653UniversityofAlbertaStudentH.aspx>

Hope this answers your question! Please let me know if you have any questions for follow up.

2012-10/5c

Sumar:

Thank you for your question. The urgency of the situation in Lister and the comparison between Lister and other on campus residences is difficult to sum up quickly. With this in mind, I will attempt to address your question in two ways. First, I will address the judicial incident reports in Lister from a comparative and historical perspective. Second, I will address if the current situation is itself urgent.

Looking at the number of incidents in one residence without context and without comparison between residences can be misleading. As compared to other residences, Lister has a large number of first year students who sometimes can have a hard time adjusting to the community standards. This is reflected in the statistics for the last few years, where the large majority of incidents in Lister occur in the months of September, October, and November. Looking at the numbers, as compared to Residence Saint-Jean for example, the number of incidents for every hundred students is much lower in Lister Centre.

Beyond the difficulty of comparing Lister to other Residences it is important to compare the situation today in Lister to previous years. The Lister Hall Student Association and Residence Services have worked hard to set targets for incidence reductions, and the results have been positive. For instance, there were more sanctions in November of 2008 than of all 2010/11 combined. Last year this number continued to decline.

To the heart of your question, it is our belief that for something to be urgent it should either be an issue that has recently surfaced or which has been worsening. With the situation in Lister improving through the work of the Lister Hall Student Association and Residence Services, it appears that the issues is not urgent, but rather in need of continued improvement.

The idea that work between both parties should continue has been the stance the Students' Union has taken throughout this process. Indeed, the work of groups across Canada, which have been working to make drinking on campuses safer, have continued to demonstrate that a collaborative process with students is what is important to curbing negative behaviour.

- 2012-10/6** **BOARD AND COMMITTEE BUSINESS**
- 2012-10/7** **GENERAL ORDERS**
- 2012-10/7c** **HODGSON MOVES TO** appoint two (2) members of Students' Council to the Audit Committee
- 2012-10/8** **INFORMATION ITEMS**
- 2012-10/8f** BFC Summary Report
Please see document LA 12-10.02
- 2012-10/8g** Michelle Truong Resignation
Please see document LA 12-10.03
- 2012-10/8h** Colten Yamagishi, President- Report
Please see document LA 12-10.04
- 2012-10/8i** Andy Cheema, VP Operations and Finance- Report
Please see document LA 12-10.05
- 2012-10/8j** Saadiq Sumar, VP Student Life- Report
Please see document LA 12-10.06

DIE Board Ruling 2012-1

Hearing Details:

Style of Cause: Interpretation of Bylaw 0100(19)

Hearing Date: September 7th, 2012

Hearing Number: Ruling # 01 2012/2013

DIE Board Panel Members: Sean Wallace, Chief Tribune

Mary McPhail, Tribune

Roy Ho, Tribune

Issues:

- [1] How do conflict of interests as outlined in Bylaw 0100 Section 19 affect quorum requirements in Students' Council meetings?
- [2] What is the meaning of "shall vote" in Bylaw 0100 Section 19?
- [3] What is the meaning of "relating to" in Bylaw 0100 Section 19?
- [4] Is there a distinction between executive and regular membership for the purposes of this bylaw?
- [5] How will Bylaw 0100 Section 19 be enforced?
- [6] If the mover of the motion is deemed ineligible due to a conflict of interest as outlined in Bylaw 0100 Section 19, is the motion deemed out-of-order?

Relevant Legislation:

- [7] From Bylaw 0100(19)

“No member of Students’ Council shall vote on a motion relating to a student group or organization of which he/she is a member unless that organization is a faculty association”

Decision:

[8] The impact of Bylaw 0100 Section 19 has no effect on quorum requirements. That is to say, quorum requirements are not to be adjusted if a member is deemed ineligible to vote due to a conflict of interest.

[9] The Panel’s interpretation of the term “shall vote” is that an individual is compelled and will automatically abstain if they are deemed ineligible to vote due to a conflict of interest. The Panel agreed that “shall vote” is a binding term.

[10] The Panel’s interpretation of the term “relating to” is any direct connection between the student group and the motion. Note that this student group or individual in question need not directly benefit from the motion, as the bylaw implies that only an association between the two is necessary

[11] For the purposes of Bylaw 0100 Section 19, there is no distinction between executive and regular membership. Any individual who qualifies as a registered member of a student group relating to a motion may not vote.

[12] If it is determined that a councillor is ineligible to vote due to a conflict of interest as outlined in Bylaw 0100 Section 19, they will automatically abstain from the motion.

[13] A motion will not be ruled out-of-order if mover of the motion is determined to be ineligible to vote due to a conflict of interest. However, the mover will automatically abstain from the motion during the vote. There is no mentioning in bylaw regarding

a motion being ruled out-of-order because the mover is ineligible to vote in favour of the motion.



BFC MEETING SUMMARY REPORT TO COUNCIL

Date: **August 29, 2012**

Time: **5:48 pm**

2011 – 2012 **MEETING #4**

Motions

| | | |
|----|---|--------------------------|
| 1. | CHEEMA moved that <i>August 29 agenda be approved as tabled.</i> | <i>CARRIED 4/0/0</i> |
| 2. | MCGINN moved that <i>May 22 minutes be approved as tabled.</i> | <i>CARRIED 3/0/1</i> |
| 3. | CHEEMA moved that <i>the meeting be adjourned.</i> | <i>CARRIED 4/0/0</i> |
| 4. | | <i>CARRIED 0/0/0</i> |

- Dear Rory:
- This is my resignation from Students' Council, effective immediately, as I will no longer be attending the University of Alberta. I wish everyone on Council the best for the future.

Sincerely,

Michelle Truong

September 11th, 2012

To: Students' Council

Re: Report to Council

Hello Council,

Welcome back to school! It seems like summer only started yesterday but we are already back to the grind. I hope that you are excited for your new classes and that you will bring new energy into your roles as Councillors for the upcoming year. The executive and our staff in 2-900 have had quite the productive summer and we have already successfully achieved a number of our goals. It is scary to think that our terms are already more than 1/3 completed. Time is running out but if we can maintain this momentum throughout the next eight-months we will have a highly successful year.

Here is an update on the past two weeks:

Orientation and Week of Welcome

Orientation and WoW have been extremely fun! I am going to provide you with a point form list of all of the amazing events (in chronological order) that I have had the pleasure of attending in the past two weeks. A big thank you and congratulations to all the staff, volunteers, and participants that made this week such a success. I would especially like to thank the VPSL for an absolutely outstanding Week of Welcome!

Thursday, August 30

-UAI International Student Transitions Orientation Pancake Breakfast – Arts/Business Quad

Friday, August 31

-Spoke at UAI International Student Transitions Orientation – CCIS

Monday, September 3

-Attended Orientation Presentations

Tuesday, September 4

-Athletics Orientation Presentation with VPSL – Van Vliet Lecture Theatre

-Alumni Association BBQ – Hawrelak Park

-Presidents' Address – Hawrelak Park

-Volunteer Appreciation Party – Dewey's

Wednesday, September 5

-CSJ Week of Welcome BBQ – Pavilion McMahon

-Wayne Lee Hypnotist – Myer Horowitz Theatre

Thursday, September 6

-SUz-A-Palooza – Dinwoodie Lounge

Friday, September 7

-The Lorax – Free Movie – Myer Horowitz Theatre

Saturday, September 8

-Mainstage Concert – Dinwoodie Lounge

Lister Update

The Lister issue has once again eaten up the majority of my time in the past two weeks. We have not made a lot of progress in our discussions with the University administration however we are hoping to meet with them again this week. We are still awaiting their confirmation. Here is a blow-by-blow summary of what we have been up to.

- Interviews with the following media outlets
 - Alberta Primetime Appearance
 - CTV National Appearance
 - Globe and Mail interview
 - Gateway Interview
 - Shaw TV Appearance
 - Global TV Appearance
 - Metro Interview
 - CBC Radio Appearance
 - CBC Interview
- Numerous internal strategy meetings
- Met with the LHSA to hear their concerns regarding the current environment in Lister and problems faced during move-in weekend
- We have achieved correspondence (though minimal) with the University admin office
- Developed a stakeholder information response to the Sept. 5 Gateway articles and sent this out to the heads of the university bodies that had been forwarded a copy of the articles
- Held information/update meetings with Councillors to provide more background on the issue and answer questions

Health and Dental Plan – Shoppers Drug Mart Discount Program

We received an offer from Studentcare to participate in a 10% discount network provider program with Shoppers Drug Mart. We have declined the offer due to logistics issues, the requirement for Shoppers to use our logo on the discount card, a variance between the potential perceived/real benefits for students, and to accommodate concerns from the University Pharmacy and the GSA.

Fall Reading Week

I have been spending a lot of time with Kyle Marshall (SU University Governance and Advocacy Advisor) working through Dean and FA consultation for the Fall Reading Week. It seems that we may need to make a few changes to the proposal as it was not well received by a number of Deans at Deans' Council. This has been quite a frustrating process as we are now in a similar situation we were in last year before Rory met with all of the Deans to get their feedback and make the changes that we put into the newest version of the proposal. I will keep you updated on this project as it progresses. Over the summer we have achieved the following:

- Contacted all Deans (except Medicine and Native Studies – new Deans) for feedback
- Met with Alex Nilson (ESS President), Ken Soong (APSA President), and Jessa Aco (BSA President)
- E-mail communication with Carlo Martin (ASA President)

- Met with AASUA (Association of Academic Staff University of Alberta)
 - Met with Dean Berger (Augustana), Dean Lynch (Engineering), Dean Molzahn (Nursing)
 - Met with Donna Cave (University Wellness Centre) and contacted Robyn Everall (Provostial Fellow on Mental Health)
 - Met with Indira V. Samarasekera (President), Carl Amrhein (Provost), and Martin Ferguson-Pell (Acting-Provost)
 - Met with Registrar's Office team and Frank Robinson (Dean of Students)
 - Met with Garry Bodnar and Marion Haggerty-France (University Governance)
 - Presented at Deans' Council – Sept. 5th
- and much more...

Residence Budget Advisory Committee

I attended RBAC with the Vice President Student Life and the DRPA. We discussed topics including changes to the residence contract (which I have described in earlier reports), the proposed rent increases for next year, and new housing projects. We also have great news in learning that Service Alberta has recently stated that the mandatory meal plan must (in the next few years) be operated under the rules pertaining to gift cards, in which case the university will no longer be able to have a minimum expiring balance on the card. This means that if a student does not spend the minimum balance within the course of the year they will not have to forfeit the remaining funds to the university. This is a great change for students!

Meeting with Athletics and the UAB – RE: Golden Bears and Pandas Legacy Fund

The VPSL, VPOpsFi, University Athletics Board Presidents, and me met with Dr. Ian Reade and Vang Ioannides from the Faculty of Phys Ed and Rec to discuss the changes we want to make to the way the Golden Bears and Pandas Legacy fund is operated. We are now drafting language for an agreement that will provide increased accountability to the selection process for projects chosen to receive funding and an additional check for the SU to make sure that the fund is being used properly. I think that this agreement will be very helpful for our relationship with the Faculty and the UAB in the future.

Integrated Planning and Budgeting Presentation

We attended a presentation from the University Administration explaining their budget creation process. I did not learn anything new as I had been to the presentation last year as VPSL but it did afford us the opportunity to ask a number of useful questions.

Shinerama Opening Ceremonies

The VPSL and I attended the Shinerama Opening Ceremonies. Shinerama is a nation-wide shoe-shining fundraiser that raises money for cystic fibrosis research. The UofA event was organized and operated by the Medical Students Association. The opening ceremonies featured speeches from the Dean of Medicine, the Mayor Stephen Mandel, and a young girl with CF. The speeches were very touching and heartfelt. I am very proud of what the Shinerama volunteers accomplished on Saturday!

University of Alberta Campus Ambassador Dinner

I had the great opportunity to attend a dinner with the Campus Visit Program volunteers and a number of honored guests from the UofA community. It was awesome to see all of the great things the CVP volunteers do and how much of an influence they have on the positive image we portray to prospective students.

TBAC/MBAC – Tuition Budget Advisory Committee and Mandatory Non-Instructional Fee Budget Advisory Committee

We had our first TBAC/MBAC meeting of the year. We received updates on the Access Copyright agreement and discussed news from the Ministry. I was very adamant that we receive more information on the expense routing for the CoSSS fee and had a chance to ask some very aggressive questions regarding the transparency of CoSSS and the legitimacy of its existence. It looks like TBAC/MBAC could set the stage for some pretty heated discussions this year.

Lunch with Deputy Premier Lukaszuk

The VPX, DRPA, and I were fortunate to have the opportunity to meet with Deputy Premier Thomas Lukaszuk for lunch in RATT. Lukaszuk had a lot of new and fresh ideas for our province and explained his ideas of how students can get involved in the decision making process. We spoke to him on three of our lobby points: modifications to the Elections Act, MNIFs, and making PSE (Post Secondary Education) a focus in the new Social Policy Framework. We also touched on increasing affordability and accessibility to PSE through non-repayable needs-based grants and quickly talked about the Lister issue. Overall, I was very happy with the meeting and with RATT's new updated menu. Lukaszuk is a boss!

UofA Recruitment video and ecoREPS Video

I have recently become a UofA moviestar.

Just kidding but you can find me featured in the following video created by Max Hurd, Adam Gaumont, Brandon Kelm, and their team from the Registrar's Office. ualberta.ca/motion I think that they did a great job with the video and capturing the importance of student engagement.

I will also soon be featured in a video promoting the ecoREPS program.

Summary

The past few weeks have been extremely busy and I am pretty tired but I am motivated to know that everything I am doing is affecting students in a positive way. I have also started class now so that is a bit of a change. This fall I will be taking Operations Management 352 – a mandatory course for my degree – sounds exciting hey...

If you have any further questions, suggestions, or concerns, please do not hesitate to follow-up with me, either in person at SUB 2-900, by phone at 780-492-4236, or by email at president@su.ualberta.ca.

September 11, 2012

To: Students' Council

Re: Report to Council

Hello Council,

Below are the highlights since my last report.

SUB Renovation

Since the last meeting of Council we have met with the Chaplains, Dean of Students, staff associated with the bike library, and SU governance-related departments. At the latest Steering Committee meeting, DIALOG presented their progress on developing the schematic design report. The next update will be at the September 21 Steering Committee meeting. We have also met several times with DIALOG to discuss various specifics of the project.

Sustainability

Last week we held a start-up meeting of the new operations sustainability working group. This group consists of several representatives from management and staff and me. The primary focus of the group will be to track and drive progress on recommendations arising from the sustainability assessment. The group may also be useful in coordinating other sustainability efforts across the organization, and will provide a direct role for Sustain SU in the organization's internal efforts.

Business and Service Updates

New and improved menus are now available at Room at the Top. They feature new food options, including oven-baked items, many new drinks and new specials. The Dewey's menu has also been updated – we are pleased to announce that breakfast is now available all day, every day! We have also hired a new operations manager at Dewey's, who began last week. The new main floor Infolink kiosk is now operational. SUBstations – free cell phone charging stations – have been installed in three locations around SUBstage, and seem to be fairly popular already.

M-BAC

I attended a meeting of M-BAC, the Mandatory Non-Instruction Fees Budget Advisory Committee. There, I provided an update on the Golden Bears and Pandas Legacy Fund talks and received an update on the Access Copyright situation.

Miscellaneous

Other activities in the last two weeks include shopping around for courses, attending a meeting to discuss plans for ARFAC this year, and participating in various Week of Welcome events. Beer Gardens enjoyed record sales this year, nominally outperforming last year despite one day of mediocre weather.

Cheers,

Andy Cheema.

Prepared by: Saadiq Sumar, Vice President (Student Life)

To: Students' Council 2012/13

Hey Everyone!

With all the craziness of last week with Orientation and Week of Welcome, I was not able to write my council report in time for the main agenda. My apologies. I hope everyone enjoyed themselves last week and that you all banked some volunteer hours. As I have been in the position for some time now, please don't hesitate to talk to me if you're interested in applying for VPSL. It takes a lot of planning, and starting to plan now isn't a bad idea.

Programming

Week of Welcome

Well, Week of Welcome has come and gone. I think the Dr. Seuss theme went over quite well. I would like to give a big shout out to Avinash, Jessica, Brennan, Jennifer, and Kristen from the SU Programming and Venues Department. They did some great work and the week went off without a hitch! Awesome job folks!

I would also like to thank all of the students at CSJ for receiving us last Wednesday for the CSJ BBQ and for all the help from the AUFSJ and the other SU Executives.

Services

U-Pass

The different student associations met last week to discuss the best way to move forward with getting a good product at a reasonable price to students. Hopefully, I'll be talking to one City Councillor later today to discuss the U-Pass.

UAB Orientation

The PotSU and I had the chance to meet with the new athletes and talk to them about the Students' Union in a presentation, outlining the businesses we operate, the services we offer, our building, and the structure of the Students' Union.

Centre for Student Development

The Centre for Student Development did a great job with Orientation last week. I had the chance to meet a lot of students and give a speech at the President's Address (which will hopefully be going up as a blog post later this month). A big shout out to all the CSD Staff (Ann, Kevin, Josh, Tim, and Tannis) and all those who came out to volunteer for CSD!

Advocacy

Residence Halls Association

The RHA is still looking for Executive Members. If you are interested in residence issues, if you know someone else whose interested, or if you think a friend would make a positive contribution on the RHA, please have them contact myself of the RHA President Kaibree Drake.

Residence Budget Advisory Committee

The PotSU, DRPA, and I attended an RBAC meeting last week to discuss residence rents and the budget for next year. At today's meeting, we will be further discussing rent increases to different residences.

Other

SUB Renovations Steering Committee Meeting

I attended the SUB Reno Meeting with the SU Councilors newly elected to the committee as well as the VPOpsFi and the General Manager. DIALOG presented a design to the committee, which was received quite well.

International Student Orientation

The VPX, the PotSU, and I attended the welcome breakfast for the incoming international students. We got the chance to talk to some of the new students about their programs of study as well as their countries of origin and their experiences so far.

Protective Services Advisory Committee

The VPA, the Assistant Manager Student Services, the Safewalk Director and I met with representatives from the University and University of Alberta Protective Services to talk about various issues relating to student safety on campus, including the manner in which the University is moving forward with respect to the incident that occurred earlier this summer.

University Budget Planning Process

Member of AASUA, NASA, the GSA, and the SU met with Philip Stack, the Associate Vice-President of Risk Management Services, to talk about the University's budget and the breakdown.

Shinerama

The PotSU and I had the opportunity to meet a bunch of students who were going to various locations around Edmonton on Saturday morning to raise money for Cystic Fibrosis Research. We had a chance to meet members of the MSA, members of the Faculty of Medicine, and a few people suffering from the disorder. I have to admit that the story told by the 6-year old Heather and her father made me quite emotional. The organizers of Shinerama estimated that about 200 students came out and raised over \$12,000.

Upcoming Items

- Health Centre Advisory Group Meeting – September 11th
- Residence Budget Advisory Group – September 11th
- Campus Food Bank Open House – September 11th
- U-Pass Advisory Committee Meeting – September 12th
- Students' Union Representative Open House – September 12th
- Golden Bears and Pandas Legacy Fund Committee Meeting – September 13th
- North Power Plant Tour and Discussion – September 13th
- 89th Avenue Student Housing Meeting – September 14th
- Progressive Conservative Caucus Meeting – September 17th
- Residence Budget Advisory Committee Meeting – September 18th
- Council on Student Affairs – September 20th
- SUB Renovations Steering Committee Meeting – September 21st
- Student Group Services Leadership Summit – September 21st & 22nd
- Meeting with Dima Utgoff – September 24th
- UofA Protective Services Commission – September 25th
- New Student Experience Working Group Meeting – September 25th

Takeaways:

- Apply for an RHA Executive Position (or tell a friend)
- Meet with me if you are interested in the portfolio or just to chat!

If you have any other questions, please ask during council, stop by the office in SUB, or send me an email at yp.studentlife@su.ualberta.ca.

Saadiq Sumar
780-690-4765